
Tips, Tricks and Advice from your local “IT Guru” 

This month I want to talk to you about a few things that have come up over the last month. 

First of all, I’d like to remind you all about backing up your important data. I mentioned a couple of months ago 
that there was a new type of virus called Cryptolocker, which was particularly nasty. Well, last month I came 
across someone who’s PC had been infected with this. Despite my best efforts, I was unable to recover any data 
from the system. The only option was to completely wipe the computer and reinstall everything from scratch. 
Without a current backup, it meant that everything was lost: documents, pictures, and music. Imagine for a 
moment if this wasn’t a personal computer that was infected, but instead your business computer. Your loss 
would then include invoices, payroll, all correspondences… With this in mind, it becomes easy to see just how 
important having even a very basic backup of your system is. Also, if you do run a business, you should give 
some serious consideration to having a dedicated business PC which is kept separate from anything personal. 
Letting the entire family, especially children, use a computer that has business related data on it is a disaster 
waiting to happen. 

I have had several calls from people this month regarding BT Yahoo email accounts. When logging on to get 
their emails they are given a message that there have been some security issues with their account and their 
password needs to be changed. There is no need to panic over this. BT Yahoo had some issues and as a 
precaution have forced some accounts into a password change. It doesn’t mean your email has been hacked, 
and as long as you follow the instructions you should be okay. Unfortunately, in some cases, this message 
coincided with BT changing the login procedures for access to email, which resulted in a lot more confusion than 
should have been necessary. Going to www.bt.com and clicking on the email icon on the far right of the ghastly 
purple bar should get you back into your email.  

Finally, if anyone is looking to buy a new smartphone, we are approaching the time when all the major 
manufacturers release their new models (apart from Apple who are sticking to their October schedule). Samsung, 
HTC, Microsoft, and several smaller companies will all be exhibiting at a big show called Mobile World Congress 
at the end of February and are all hinting that they will be releasing new flagship devices. If you are planning a 
new purchase, it might be best to wait until sometime in March to see what is available. Also, if you are thinking 
of taking the first steps into the world of smartphones and connected devices, please don’t forget to take a look at 
Windows Phone devices. Now that Microsoft has acquired most of Nokia and is putting some serious effort into 
the platform, there are some extremely good devices available at very reasonable prices. 

If you have any questions or anything you would like me to cover in this column, email me at look@4-
11consultants.co.uk 

 David runs 4-11 Consultants, a local company specialising in home and small business computer problems and 
can be contacted on 01206736161 


